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Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

September 15, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Tracy Priestner (TP), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB)

Absent:


Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA), Tim King (TK)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/qms-jonb-iss or dial in to this number: +1 414-909-6895‬ PIN: 131 021 021#
Minutes:
None
Special Town Meeting:
GC started with stating the special town meeting is set for Saturday, October 3rd.  GC read over the articles and opened the floor to the members to speak on their departments behalf.  The discussion centered around Article 2, which is to fund various departments with additional monies that was cut at the annual town meeting.  BM said that the monies should be distributed equally to those who have felt the most pain when cutting budgets.  HM thinks we should follow through by adding Police and Fire positions.  CB said the COA was in last week and made a good plea for those positions.  TP said she spoke to Tom Aubin and Nancy Stanton-Cross to discuss the $500k increase in the school budget.  They are meeting with Shana Shufelt, BOS, with the particulars.  BB said he sent an email regarding the Shellfish and Marine Services budgets.  The split in salaries should be 50/50 as negotiated previously and that was not what was approved at the annual town meeting.  He spoke with the Treasurer/Collector and she was satisfied with her budget.  He also spoke to the Assessors and they need $20k for a part time clerk and the overlay needs to be increased by $300k.  KR spoke to Chief Legendre and he said $45k will cover the replacement for a retiree but no new position.  TS spoke to Sue Branco, Library Director, and she said $3k would restore her two positions.  KAR stated that Information Technologies was all set.  GC was concerned about Elections.  He feels there will be additional costs due to changes In voting.  Chief Keith Pelletier, Police, sent a handout regarding his budget.  KAR went over with him prior to the meeting and feels we have the correct numbers.  Both he and Chief Legendre spoke on supporting each other’s requests.  Josh Brum, COA Clerk, stated he is now at the COA but has not been fully funded because he is helping out at the Registrar’s office.  He feels, along with the Director, that his 40 hours is desperately needed at the COA and the monies to restore it.  TK feels that any additional costs in the Registrars could be covered by COVID funds.  TA reminded everyone that the COVID money only covers expenses through 12/20/2020.    Liz Collins, Registrar, also spoke in favor of increasing the clerk in the registrar's office to 40 hours.  Bernadette Oliver, Town Clerk, spoke on the new voting laws.  She also spoke on the major increase in beach passes this year that put a real strain on her office.  She will not be able to pick up any extra work if the Assistant Registrar is kept at reduced hours.  TP spoke on the $500k for the school department.  Tom Aubin spoke on needing these funds to restore positions and keep the children learning during the pandemic.  Nancy Stanton-Cross stated that COVID monies was only spent on PPE on not staffing.  They assured everyone that they are tracking all COVID costs very closely.  Mr. Aubin said we would have detailed numbers prior to special town meeting.  Tanya Ryden, Board of Health, spoke on the increase that are requested by the BOH and Animal Control.  Jim Whitin, Planning Board and Jim Hartnett, Town Planner, spoke on the need for the Assistant Town Planner and additional funding for much needed work.  TK said the Highway monies are to restore a full time position that was cut.  TK said the $5k for the Cemetery is to hire a seasonal employee in the spring.  GC tasked TK to take the budget back to the BOS for them to vote on Article 2.  TS motioned and CB seconded.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.  Article 3, 4 and 5 are petition articles regarding non-medical marijuana facilities.  Much discussion and confusion around these articles ensued.  The consensus is that they are to reverse the votes taken at a previous town meeting and not allow non-medical marijuana facilities in town.  KR motioned to recommend a no vote on Article 3.  CB seconded.  The roll call vote was defeated 6-2.   KR motioned to recommend a no vote on Article 4.  CB seconded.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.  KR motioned to recommend a no vote on Article 5.  KAR  seconded.  The roll call vote was 7 in favor one abstention.
Other:

GC scheduled a meeting for next Tuesday, September 22nd to finalize the recommendations and get some clarification on the articles and review the information from the school department.


Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 p.m. was made by CB and seconded by KR and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on September 22nd at 7:00 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
Special Town Meeting Warrant

